LANCER YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION
MEMBERSHIP MEETING

July 14, 2011
7:00 p.m.

La Crescent Community Arena
Members Present: Tammy Davison, Mike Hackworth, Bret Haffner, Pat Hogan, Kathy Hollon, Dan Marmsoler, Amy Schuster.
1.) Coordinator Reports:









Apparel:  Mike Hackworth brought samples of the apparel that we will be using this year.  Mike will ask Rick Holzer if he plans on continuing to distribute jerseys.
Coaches Coordinator:  Recommendations will come to the Board from the Coaches Committee once registration has taken place and numbers are known.
Brat Wagon:  Shelly Soper reported that we will do the AFL/CIO picnic over Labor Day weekend.  She is waiting to hear back from Sam with the details.  Shelly also reported that the brat wagon at the flea market on July 9 and 10, 2011, made a profit of 102.50.  The next event is the Relay for Life on August 5, 2011.  We will be serving brats, hotdogs, and chips.  Pricing for the brat wagon is able to remain the same as last year.  Shelly requested that at registration we encourage each family to take one 2 hour shift.  She also said that if we wanted to serve the chicken Q at the Legion/Commodore, we could use the brat wagon.
Tournaments: We have a conflict with two of our tournament dates.  We will change the Peewee B tournament that is scheduled for February 3-5, 2012, to January 27-29, 2012.  We will change the Squirt C tournament that is scheduled for January 20-22, 2012, to January 13-15, 2012.
Applefest Float:  If anyone has ideas for the float, please let Paul Poellinger or Mike know.  Paul would like to get the float done soon.
Concession Stand:  LeAnn Meyer will talk to Pepsi regarding filling the machine.  There is a bunch of outdated pop in the concession stand if anyone wants it.  Kathy will email Tammy Fritz to get with JP regarding the summer league schedule and get people signed up to work.  LeAnn will let Kathy know if we need more concession stand cards printed.
Equipment:  Kathy will email Pete Boma to make sure that he will be at registration and to have him check the inventory to see if we need to get anything before registration.  Kathy brought two sets of free jerseys that we have received for free from the Degree program.  When the other three sets are received, we will look at them and decide how to proceed.
Fundraising:  Michelle McLellan sent an email with the ticket attached for review.  Kathy will email Michelle and let her know that it looks good and that we will hold the drawing on December 16 and that tickets with writing that is not legible will be thrown out.  Tickets can win multiple times as they will be thrown back in after winning.  
Minnesota Hockey: Cyndi Taylor reported that the big change is that USA Hockey is taking checking out of the Peewee level.  Cyndi and Kathy will be attending the District meeting next Thursday in Owatonna.
Volunteer Coordinator:  N/A.
Awards/Recognition: N/A.
Ice Crew Scheduler: Mike DeBoer will be our Ice Crew Scheduler rather than Facility Coordinator.
Sponsorship and Promotion:  Duane Masterson is not interested in this position.  Mike Hackworth is going to speak with Chuck Johnson and/or Becky Jergenson and see if they would be interested in taking this position.  Tammy Davison said that she would be willing to do this if neither of them are interested.
Scheduler: Virginia Cress was unable to attend tonight’s meeting.  The Board will schedule the ice so Steve can rent the ice that we are not using.  Virginia will maintain the rest of the schedule.
Web Master: Any updates to the website should be forwarded to Zach Boudreau.
2.) Minutes June 30, 2011.  M/S/P minutes as prepared by Kathy Hollon.

3.) Treasurer’s Report.  Mike presented the City with a check in the amount of $10,000 on Monday, July 11, 2011.  M/S/P reports as distributed by Amy Schuster.  It was asked whether we can sell Boards.  We will look into this with the City.
4.) Arena Manager’s Report.  Steve Thompson requested that we schedule our ice times as soon as possible as he has 4 other groups interested in renting ice time.  This will be scheduled in tonight’s meeting.  Steve is going to request that next year the ice after 9 p.m. be a reduced rate in an attempt to sell that ice time rather than it sitting empty.  The ice rate for this year will remain $105/hour, but next year it will need to be increased.  Steve has tried to resolve the smell of gas in the rink.  Dan Marmsoler will take a look at the dehumidifier as well and see if he can resolve the problem.  Steve is going to request a new dehumidifier system as this business that installed this one has gone bankrupt and he is unable to find people to work on it and find parts for it.
5.) Gambling Report.  Mike Hackworth has met with Joe Thesing to obtain a better understanding of the gambling reports and accounts.  Mike has asked Brian to include bank statements and copies of checks with the monthly reports.  Virginia Cress is inventorying tickets at sites.  Our meeting with the Gambling Board was supposed to take place last week, but has been postponed due to the State shut down.  This will be rescheduled when the State is up and running again.  The question was raised if our gambling renewal is in jeopardy with the State shut down.  Mike will check with Brian to make sure our license is taken care of.  Mike reported that shortages at sites are covered by the site and it is not a loss to the Association.  Mike will check with Brian to see what “supplies” are.  M/S/P the reports that were distributed and reviewed.  
6.) Golf Outing.  We have a total of 11 hole sponsors so far for the golf outing.
7.) Registration.  Registration is scheduled for Saturday, August 6, 2011, from 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and Tuesday, September 20, 2011, from 6 to 8 p.m.  Both registration times will be held at the La Crescent Community Arena.  Pat will look into placing an ad in the Houston County News and will email the Board tomorrow with the cost, timeline, and design.  Pat will also check with Ryan Henry regarding posting the registration dates and times on the board by Kwik Trip.  Dan will check with Mike Ryan to see if we can use the traveling sign to post registration times.  Kathy will call Janet Redman to see if we can send an email with the registration dates and times out through the school’s skymail.  Kathy will also check with the post office to see what it would entail to distribute a mass mailing.  Kathy will also post the registration dates as events on Facebook.
8.) Chicken Q.  The Chicken Q will take place October 8, 2011.  Pat will check into the cost and we will discuss this in more detail Monday night.

9.) Schedule.  The board scheduled the ice for the upcoming season.  This will be reviewed one last time and given to Steve tomorrow.
10.) Future Items for Discussion.  Skate Sharpener, Bobcat, Increase in Concession Income, Registration Fees and Advertising, Registration for Families with Multiple Skaters, Chicken Q Date, Mites, Scheduler, and Sponsorship.
11.) Next Meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, July 18, 2011, following the meeting with the City at the rink.
Meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m.
